TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN
MINUTES OF AUGUST 9, 2005

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Rosenkranz, Gaskell, Thompson, King and Parker

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  5

1. Called to order at 7:30 PM

2. Minutes of July 12, 2005.  Typo corrections in item #6:  add numbers 3, 4 to each appropriate item.  Motion by Thompson to accept minutes as corrected.  Second by Gaskell.  Motion passes 7-0.

3. Communications.  1.  Milton Township minutes have been received.  2.  Michigan Land Use Institute presents “August Eye-Openers” on Aug 3, 8, 10 and 17 at various locations.  3.  Russell reads letter received from Antrim County Planner requesting Planning Commissions send a representative to future County PC meetings when a review of the townships’ zoning amendments are being addressed.  Questions could then be answered regarding the specific intent of the PC in proposed ordinances.  Russell agrees the PC should do this.  4.  Sullivan announces the Michigan Association of Planning Annual Conference on Mackinaw Island September 15th-17th.  5.  The N.W. Michigan Council of Government will present a seminar on “Infrastructures” in Traverse City on September 23, 2005.

4. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.  

5. A-GA-MING minor revision to site plans.  Mike Brown is present to explain the revised site plan for the temporary clubhouse and parking lot.  The mobile office is a temporary clubhouse until the approx. 6000 square foot structure can be built, probably next summer.  They will submit a plan later, probably this winter.  They have a conceptual design but no blue prints at this time.  Questions are asked regarding the function of this temp clubhouse.  It is a combination Pro Shop with Food and Beverage service, no cooked foods, but sandwiches etc.  It is properly insured.  A 160-space parking lot has already been constructed.  When the original Site Plan was approved, the clubhouse was excluded.  Parking is displayed but shows parking as excluded.  A-Ga-Ming excluded the parking at that time because the site of the permanent Clubhouse was not yet determined and the intent was to include parking with that future plan.  They are here tonight to obtain approval for the parking lot and temporary clubhouse.  The problem is they have constructed the lot without obtaining the permit.  The Commission discusses the situation and a motion is made by Gaskell and withdrawn.  Second motion by Gaskell and seconded by Thompson to approve A-GA-MING Temporary Clubhouse & Parking Lot Dimensional Plan, contingent upon payment of applicable fees and the following drawing changes to drawing dated 6-21-2005:  

1. Drawing needs to exclude reference to Gaylord in note #3

2. Clarify notes #4 and #5

3. Add thickness dimension to bituminous curb cross section

4. Revise title to read “Temporary Clubhouse and Parking Lot Dimensional Plan

5. Exclude future Clubhouse.           

Motion passes 7-0.

6. Land Use Map.  Sullivan distributes map to the Commission.  Based on the current map, the maximum build out can be up to 6800 dwellings.  The township has approximately 1200 dwellings now.  If the commission accepts the map and Land Use Plan, Sullivan explains the next steps in the procedure.  They must notify surrounding governments and the County Planning Commission for review.  Comments are returned to the County.  The County contacts the township with their suggestions.  A Public Hearing is set up.  Comments from the hearing are used to make changes, if necessary and the plan goes to the TLT Board for their final approval.

The commission agrees the current map is acceptable, but also agree the map should show all roads with names and more detail, if possible.  Sullivan replies that some possibilities include a larger print of the map.  He will also look into when the aerial updated map from the county will be available.  Regarding the Land Use Plan, the revised version dated January 2005 will be reproduced and distributed to the Commission.  Next month’s agenda should include discussion of the plan and PC should be prepared for comments, etc.

7. Concerns of the Commission.  1.  Russell comments that the Commission needs to rework the ordinance in regard to short-term rentals.  2.  Colvin gives update of last month’s ZBA meeting regarding the Westen request for a rehearing, which was denied.

8. With no further business, meeting was adjourned at 10:12 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary   

